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Iess and odorless. Whether the tasteless forms of caseara are as
active as the others is a moot question. However this may be, a
serious objection to, this preparation is that it contains two sub-
stanceq having difféerent actions, one acting inechanically by soften-
ing the feces, the other as an irritant to the intestinal wall. It is
impossible to increase the dose of one without increasing that of the
other als-o. It is mucli more rational, therefore, if both agar-agar
and cascara are indîcated, to give themn separately, in order to be
able to vary the doses of each independently. Agar-agar is some-
times eaten dry in the stick form, but is more often cut up into
small pieces and eaten like a cereal with cream and sugar. It lias
alm-ost no taste but a rather characteristie gelafinous feel iu the
mouth. In other instance it is mixed with cereals. or cooked in
with soups or broths. Schmidt cautions against vsîng it ini a too
flnely divided formn, as the rapid swelling from the absorption of
moisture in the stomach. may cause colic and diarrhea.-Medical
Star.dord.

Miss LAtutIRA Tvoiutoiw, 19-2 Jarvis St., Toronto, is the agent in>
Canada for the "Storm" binder and abdominal suporter. Th-r:ýe
are inairufaetiured unlder Miss Trevorrow's personal supervision, and
the profession is thus assured of a good article when ordering saine
for patients.
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